
"Aoogah" Newsletter
--------------------------------------------------------------------------

The Newsletter of the Twin Cities Model A Ford Club
September 2021

Twin Cities Model “A” Club Events

WEBSITE : WWW.TCMAFC.ORG
FACEBOOK: TWIN CITIES MODEL A FORD CLUB
Address Changes Contact : Newsletter Editor & Membership Director

September 14th. Business Meeting 7:00 P.M via Zoom Internet- Contact Thom Boche
for log in information to attend

October 4th. - 8th. Great Northern Tour

October 30th. Nominations Meeting And Banquet

Photo Contest Ending November 19th.

** Possibility of schedule changes or modification of events due to Covid 19 **The Board strongly
encourages that any participants in group activities and events be aware of and follow all recommended
Federal, State, and County orders, as well as continuing to follow the guidance of public health experts and
make decisions that are in line with safety measures and precautions regarding the COVID-19 pandemic.



"AOOGAH" Newsletter is
published monthly for the
members of the Twin Cities
Model A Ford Club.

Newsletter Editor:
Mark Leder 952-926-3995
President:

Thom Boche 612-840-4046
Past President:

Catherine Jammer 540-354-2782
Vice President:

Doug Persing 763-443-2375
Senior Board Member:

Dave Peterson 612-221-0282
Junior Board Member:

Peter Trence 612-430-5681
Treasurer:

Mel Eder 651-770-3347
Secretary:

Carisa Halter 763-639-6850
Clinic Coordinators:

Dale Pomerleau ,Dave Peterson,
763-458-9880, 612-221-0282
Historian:

Position is open
Librarian, Government Affairs:
Ken Huber 763-377-1385
Videos:

Jim Schleicher 952-448-2254
Tools:

Steven Barnacle 952-212-6847
Era Fashion:

Deb Persing 763-442-1943
Sunshine:

Joan Frisk763-784-7698
Electronic Information
Coordinator:

Dale Pomerleau 763-458-9880
Official Greeter:
Jim Lake: 651-245-1937
Event Coordinator:

Tom Owens 651-492-4398
Membership Director:

Roberta Butek 651-459-8039
Service Advisor:

Vince Smith 763-786-4145
Become A Member

Interested in joining our club?
We would like you to join. Dues
are only $35.00 per year.

For all the information about
what our club has to offer
please call our membership
director or see www.tcmafc.org

Members are recommended to
also have a membership in the
Model A Ford Club of America
or the Model A Restorer’s Club.
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President's Letter

The TCMAFC Summer Business Meeting was held on Saturday, August 21, at the
home of Phil and Mary Zins. The weather was cool, but everyone had a wonderful
time. Phil and Mary were wonderful hosts, and the food was delicious! Thank you!

Four cars drove from the Twin Cities area to the Pontiac/Detroit area for the
Michigan Roundup, put on by the Oakleaf Region. The trip was Aug 9-17, with the
actual event lasting 3 days, from Aug 12 – 14. The Michigan folks were great hosts,
and very welcoming to our Minnesota group. Steve and Leah Barnacle led the tour,
followed by Thom Boche, Marc, Jackie and Matt Rude, and Lee Oster with Evelyn
Desmet, and their cars.

The summer Third Thursday touring season, sponsored by Rog Anderson and Lynne
Groven, is almost done for this year. Ken Schindeldecker led the seven car August
tour through Hastings, Mn., and then through Hager City Wi. The ice cream and
dinner were great! And the tour had a great flow to it! There MAY be one additional
tour in September. Rog is looking for someone to guide the tour!

Scott Huberty hosted the Yellowstone Trail event in Hudson, on July 31st, and it was
a very good event. There were 17 Model As, along with many MGs and Fifties cars.
Many people took advantage of the beautiful day to look at our cars and ask
questions to learn more about them. We’ll be back to this event next year!

Send your pictures to Mark Leder for the Photo Contest!! Contact Mark with any
questions!

The Great Northern Tour has been scheduled for October 4-8, 2021, and is filling up
quickly! There are about 35 cars, with roughly 70 people ready to travel! There are a
few more openings. Additional information may be found in this edition of the
newsletter. Contact Doug Persing if you have any concerns and/or questions.

We are looking for Club members to be on the Club Board for 2022. If you have
interest to be on the TCMAFC Board for 2022, or have questions about the activity
of the board, or how you may fit into the board, please contact a current board
member, or any past president.

The TCMAFC Board will meet on September 14th, at 7:00 PM, via the ZOOM
video conferencing platform. Anyone wishing to participate please email me and you
will be added to the invitation list. All members are welcome to participate in the
business meeting. Please RSVP well in advance of the date and time of the meeting.
(The Board Meetings will continue to be held through the ZOOM video
conferencing platform until safe for members to gather together, and when St.
Michael’s Lutheran Church allows the club to return.)

There are always a lot of tours and events being put together. I urge all of you to be
involved with club events, and other events hosted by our members. Drive!! We’ll
see you down the road! Stay safe. Stay healthy. Enjoy! Thom
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Twin Cities Model A Ford Club
August 21, 2021 Monthly Business Meeting Minutes

The August 21, 2021 TCMAFC Business Meeting was called to order at 1:09 p.m. by Thom Boche at the home of Phil and Mary Zins

BOARD MEBERS PRESENT- President – Thomas Boche, Vice President – Doug Persing,
Senior Board Member – David Peterson, Treasurer - Mel Eder
TCMAFC Members Present – Linda Boche, Deb Persing, Phil and Mary Zins, Marc and Jackie Rude, Roger Welch, Bob and Roberta
Butek, Dave and Cathy Kieger, Matt and Maria Reed (new members), Jerry and
Nancy Schilling, Mark and Sue Leder, John Roehl

President Thom Boche thanked Phil and Mary Zins for hosting the event.

LAST MONTHMINUTES:
The June 19, 2021 Business Meeting minutes were reviewed and a motion to approve the minutes as published in the Aoogah
Newsletter was made by Dave Peterson, seconded by Doug Persing. The motion was passed by a unanimous vote. The July Business
Meeting minutes were not reviewed, as no minutes were created. The Business meeting was not conducted in July because there was
no quorum.

TREASURER REPORT The June and July Treasurer’s Report were each reviewed. The Miscellaneous
Income of $215.00 should be in Current Income, which will be corrected on next months Treasurer’s
Report. A motion was made by Dave Peterson to accept the treasurers report, with the correction that was noted, and was seconded by
Doug Persing and passed by unanimous vote.

COMMITTEE REPORTS

MEMBERSHIP REPORT: 5 new members were presented by Roberta Butek

Art Feyereisen of Hudson, WI.; John Freppert of St Paul, MN; Joseph and Susan Daley of Minnetonka, MN.,
Steven Young of Proctor, MN; and Matthew and Maria Reed of Plymouth, MN (who were present at this meeting!)
A motion was made to approve the new members by Mel Eder, and was seconded by Doug Persing. The motion
was passed by unanimous vote

MEN'S CLINIC: Dave Peterson has clinics lined up for the year. Need volunteers. Dave asked Mark
to put this request in the next few newsletters

WOMEN’S CLINIC: Still looking for a Women’s Coordinator

TOOLS: Thom Boche mentioned that Steve Barnacle has no tools out, and all tools are accounted for, at present.

FASHION: Still looking for a Fashion Coordinator

SUNSHINE LADY: Mark Leder mention that 5 club members passed away recently –
Roy Blakely, Wayne and Cindy Brown, Harold Sneen. Concerning arrangements for Jim Bateman – Mark talked to Jimmy
Slettehaugh nephew of Jim Bateman, who explained that there will be a memorial service on September 25 in Plymouth, MN
(information will be in the newsletter)
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NEWSLETTER: Mark Leder states all is going well.

CALENDAR OF EVENTS - On Saturday (9/11) Osceola, WI is having the annual air show/car show. On Sunday (9/26) an event in
a Hopkins Nursing Home will take place. Complete information will be in the newsletter.

UNFINISHED BUSINESS:

Update of filing of amendment to Article 5.2
Thom Boche brought us up to date, stating that the State of Minnesota has received the paperwork on this Amendment and that the
TCMAFC is in good standing.

Update Great Northern Tour - There are roughly 35 cars so far and about 70 people attending. There is room for more people to
sign up. There are people from Minnesota, Iowa and Wisconsin and maybe Michigan that are attending. Contact information is in last
month’s Aoogah Newsletter, or you may contact Doug Persing with any questions.

Update Yellowstone Trail Event - The TCMAFC was well represented with 17 cars in this first time (for the Club) event. There also
were roughly 40 MGs, and 40 Fifties cars at the event. This event should be on everyone’s calendar for next year. A big thank you
goes to Scott Huberty on a wonderful job coordinating the efforts.

Update on the Michigan Round Up -Marc Rude gave us a summary of this event.
It was held in Pontiac/Detroit, Michigan area. Four cars from the TCMAFC took the SS Badger ferry from Wisconsin to Michigan and
also the Lake Express ferry back from Michigan to Wisconsin after the three day event. The event was well coordinated with roughly
200 people and 70+ cars. The TCMAFC will be invited to come back next year. Next year the Michigan Roundup will be in Escanaba,
MI.

NEW BUSINESS:

UPDATE ON THE THIRD THURSDAY SUMMER TOURS – Bob Butek stated that
Ken Schindeldecker led the tour. The tour started out at the Target in Inver Grove Heights,
drove down to Hastings and then over to Hager City, WI., where the tour stopped for ice cream and,
later, had dinner. There may be a tour in September and Roger Anderson is looking for someone to lead the tour.

UPDATE ON ZOOMMEETINGS – The ZOOM platform license expires at the end of December. Doug and Thom will look into
other options, with additional options, potentially looking at allowing more than one specific host. This is tabled until next month.

UPDATE ON THE 2021 FALL CLINIC – St. Michael’s Lutheran Church has not yet made a decision as to allowing large groups
into the church, due to Covid restrictions. Currently only 10 people would be able to attend Business meetings, and a maximum of 42
people for the monthly clinics. The Club also may be asked to change the week or day of the week for the meetings. The Club is
awaiting a decision by the church board.

Nominations Banquet/Annual Meeting Banquet – The tentative dates for the Banquets have been released. However, they will need
to be adjusted to allow for the 30 day timeframe between nominations and the Election/Annual Meeting Banquet. The will be more
information regarding the dates in the Newsletter.

Nominations for 2021 Lifetime Membership and Spark Plug Award – Nominations will be accepted beginning October 1st. The
Aoogah Newsletter will have an announcement for nominations. As a reminder, all nominations for Lifetime Membership and/or
Spark Plug Awards must be in writing, and handed to, emailed to, or texted to a TCMAFC Board member.

A motion to adjourn was made at 2:07 p.m. by Mel Eder and second by Doug Persing. The motion was passed.
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The Yellowstone Trail Event
This was the first year that TCMAFC participated in the celebration of the Yellowstone Trail in the town of Hudson Wisconsin. Thru
the hard work of organizing our participation, Scott Huberty was able to secure one of the nicest spots for our seventeen cars to be on
display on a cool grassy section of land with the river a hundred or so yards away. There was member support from those who did not
make the drive in thier A's , a nice few hours in this small town with outdoor lunch choices in the nearby cafe's and quaint shopping
gave us all a pleasant way to spend part of the day.There were two other special interest car clubs also displaying cars near our space
and the cars were a hit with those people visiting Hudson this day. Our own club member was featured in the Hudson Star Observer
newspaper with a nice photo as Jim Perry won first place in the car show with his 1929 Town Sedan. This event will certainly be of
interest next year to the club after this positive experience.



For Sale: Rebuilt engines in stock.

Trade in or bring me yours to re-build. Precision machining and assembly work.

Call Dave Gerold for options and pricing at (952) 290-3630 or see my website

www.durableperformance.net

For Sale: A variety of Model T Ford wheels and hubs including those for 26-27 wire wheels.Come to see and offer. Located at my

home in Orono. Darel Leipold 952 474 5880 leipold@leipolds.org

For Sale: Neal Anderson’s family is selling his 1930 Town Sedan (Briggs body).
It is a very nice well-maintained older restoration. Model B engine. On a stand there is the original rebuilt motor that has
not been run for years. Asking $20000, make an offer. Contact Steve Barnacle 952 212 6847

Wanted: Pillar Mount Mirror Bracket for a 28/29 Pick up. Jim Lake 651-245-1937

Wanted: Wanted: Windshield wiper arms that fit the tapered splined shafts on

E. A. Laboratories Brooklyn N.Y. 6V. Electric Windshield Wipers used on Model A's.
Contact: Chuck Straub 715 - 581 - 8602 Charles.Straub@Frontier.com

For Sale: License Plates 28-31 years. $80-$240 depending on condition.
Contact: Clancy 763-291-8888

Wanted: Front shock assemblies for 29 Tudor Sedan. Contact : Clancy 763-291-8888

Wanted: 1929 Standard Model A Coupe. No Sport coupes or Special. I want a standard steel back 1929 coupe.
Will consider a body only, parts car, incomplete restoration or an older restoration.
Call Gary Anderson H 651 776 8387 Cell 763 250 0635, texts work better

.
For Sale: 1000 lb engine hoist that I bought new for $250.00, used it twice and will sell for $175.00 cash. One set of 4 21 inch model

A wheels for $60.00 Bud Curtis Phone # 612-419-6993

For Sale: For Sale: 400 issues of the RESTORER and MODEL A NEWS. $50 That's only 12.5 cents per issue. Pick up
at our home in St. Anthony Village. 1-612-788-1564. garythorin@yahoo.com

FOR SALE / WANTED / SERVICES :
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TO PLACE YOUR AD: CONTACT NEWSLETTER EDITOR

mailto:leipold@leipolds.org
mailto:dfpomerleau@comcast.net
mailto:garythorin@yahoo.com
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Wanted: One 'A' Ford jack 17080A. 9 1/2" tall. And two A-17052-A1 with 1 1/4 diameter tube tire pumps. Willing to buy or
trade. I have an AA-17080 DESIGN 2 Truck jack and also hundreds of other T, A, and some later Ford vehicle plus N Ford
tractor tools for trade. Wayland Porter. 651-735-7222

Wanted: Wanted: Back issues of the AOOGAH NEWS magazines from 1962-1972. Contact Gary Thorin

612-788-1564 garythorin@yahoo.com

Trade: I have a 28-29 Quail radiator cap and want to trade it for a 30-31 style. Contact Norbert Jensen Cell 612-
209 - 9195 or Home 952 - 469 - 2741

For Sale: 1929 Town Sedan for sale. This car was a five year frame off restoration using about 90% original parts. Engine
has inserts and a high compression Brumfield head. Car looks and runs great with 3 thousand miles on the car since
restoration. This car was judged both at MAFCA and MARC national meets and was one of the top cars at both. Cell phone
number 952 -334 - 0347 or 952 - 925 - 1005. Best number to call is the cell. Bruce Remington

For Sale: Running board trim, zinc as original, made by Bob Burdock (CA). Still in shipping tube and packaging as received
years ago, never opened. $100. Excess inventory of very nice Model A parts, most are original, some rstored or
rebuilt, to much to list here! For a complete list contact Jerry Schilling at 763-213-4917 or
jerry.nancy.schilling@gmail.com

For Sale: Up grade your Model A to a 6 volt positive ground alternator. I have four rebuilt alternators for sale at
$130.00 ea. Includes all brackets and bolts to install on your car. They all tested at 7.8 volts output.
Please call Steve Banacle at 952-212-6847

Wanted: Wanted: 1931 Cabriolet 68-C rear view mirror. Contact: Catherine Jammer 540 - 353 - 2782,
catherinejammer@gmail.com

For Sale: Firestone Tires , 5 - like new, 21” Whitewall tires. Less than 50 miles on them! One of the tires has not been used, at all!

Decided I will not be using them. Please contact me via cell phone: 612-840-4046, or thomboche@aol.com.

For Sale: 1929 pickup , newer tires and battery, turn signals , top and upholstery good condition.

Contact Wayne Reed H. 651 - 462 - 5612 Cell 612 - 382 - 0418

Wanted: Excellent 1930 radiator shell , excellent 30/31 windshield frame; 16” high (along outside edge; no glass needed
any parts unique to a cabriolet or info. About this style. Dennis Wiese 612-749-0160 or 715-268-6576

For Sale: 1931 Model A Coupe touring car. Solid car with original body and mohair interior,
low mileage. Must be driven to appreciate. $12,500. Contact Dick Pirkl at
608-839-8220 or email dmpirk@tds.net.

Wanted : Trailer to rent or borrow for the Northern Tour. Wanting to tow my 31 Tudor over and then take it home after the

tour. 515-368-0957 or reedomatthew@gmail.com

mailto:jerry.nancy.schilling@gmail.com
mailto:jerry.nancy.schilling@gmail.com
mailto:thomboche@aol.com
mailto:dmpirk@tds.net.
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Third Thursday Tour by Lois Agrimson
I invite you to take a journey with me, close your eyes for a few minutes and envision ninety three miles of winding county
roads passing by acres and acres of lush green landscape. Brilliant wildflowers and black-eyed Susans are abundant. Cattle
are grazing contently while calves are enjoying the sun drenched day next to their protective mothers. Multicolored bluff after
bluff appears to be reaching the clear blue sky. We follow the Thrimbelle River for miles along the road. Water cascades
above the rocks sending out reflective lights. Next to the road fields and fields of corn and soybeans are flourishing. They
will produce a bountiful harvest this fall. Neatly kept farmsteads appear, many of those yards are adorned with old farm
equipment. The colors are faded on the equipment, but the memories of the work and production of this equipment is
precious to the families. The vistas from the highest hills are awe inspiring as autumn will produce a canvas of splendid
color. As we travel on it is time for an ice cream stop at the Hager Heights Drive Inn. Our journey then continues onward to
produce endless beautiful sites for picture taking. Our final stop is for a delicious supper at the Valley Grill located between
Prescott and Ellsworth Wisconsin. Seven Model A with twelve travelers made this journey on August 19th led by Ken
Schindeldecker. This fantastic summer tour just left us wishing for more! Thank you for joining me on a virtual tour
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Eternal Hope Lutheran Church 

10508 Douglas Drive N. Brooklyn Park, MN. 

For more information or to register your car- 

www.eternalhopelutheran.com 

 

TCMAFC Officers Nominations Meeting 

Please mark your calendars and plan to attend 

When:
October 30th, 2021
Social time, 11:30 to noon
Meal, noon to 12:30
Nominations / Business Meeting, 12:30 to 1:00

Where:
Cowboy Jacks Bloomington
2801 Southtown Drive
Bloomington, MN

The Meal: Chicken and Smoked Pork Buffet
Includes, Garlic Mashed Potatoes, Gravy, Corn Bread Stuffing, Vegetables, Caesar Salad, Cookie / 
Brownie, Beverage (coffee, tea, soft drink)       Cash Bar available

Buffet cost is $25 per person.      Refund available up to 14 days prior to event

Make checks out to: Twin Cities Model A Ford Club
Mail to:  Peter Trence,  25767 Panama Ave., Webster,  MN  55088

 

With sadness and gratitude for their friendship and services to our club we are announcing that these club members
have recently passed, condolences to their family and hoping their memories gives the families comfort.

Harold Sneen, Roy Blakekey, Wayne and SandyBrown

The family of James Bateman would like the members of TCMAFC to know that a memorial service honoring his
life will be held on Saturday, September 25th. at the Church of the Epiphany 4900 Nathan Ln N, Plymouth, MN
55442. Service at 11:00 A.M with a light lunch following. Jim would have been very honored to know that Model
A's were present at his memorial service . Let's try to make this happen.
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Clinic Presentations (when they resume)
Should anyone have clinic presentations as a result of current projects or of their special interests and are willing to present
please contact Dave Peterson our Clinic Coordinator. Should you feel challenged as to using photos, powerpoint or
presenting, help can be provided .

August Business Meeting
We were hosted by Phil and Mary Zins at their home in Golden Valley on a pleasant Saturday afternoon. The club business
was transacted and a very nice lunch was served with members sharing various food dishes. We were able to check up on the
current project stage Phil is on with his coupe. He has built a rotisserie fixture to manipulate the car to begin the restoration
of sheet metal . A big Thank You for the Zins and to each of the members for sharing pot luck lunch items and the friendship
opportunities.

Spark Plug Award and Lifetime Award
Each year any member may submit a member in good standing for the consideration of the these two awards. The details for
the qualifications for these awards are explained in the membership roster and Lifetime Award consideration is submitted to
the President and the Past Presidents committee of the club. The Spark Plug Award is submitted to the current board
members. The number of awards in either class are not automatically awarded, the board or committee meets and will review
the submissions.

Photo Contest for 2021
Contest will end with the submissions due by November 19th, All submissions will need to be printed on paper, no digital
files accepted for judging but digital files will be requested if it exists for the winners. We have a few month left to create
photos and the Great Northern Tour will have many good photo opportunities. Please get to work and get some photos for
this contest. As previously mentioned we have a new category for young children, grandchildren and your neighbors children
to submit photos. Those aged 16 years and younger may submit. Each member family my submit 3 photos per member and 3
for significant other / spouse and 3 photos for the childrens category.
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Working Around Your Car’s Battery

Whenever working on the electrical parts of  your car, it is a good idea to de-energize 
everything to prevent an accidental short circuit. For example, one of  the horn wires in 
“hot” all the time, so any time you do anything with the horn cover, it’s a good idea to 
disconnect the battery.  The same is true of  the brake light switch and the wires inside 
the instrument panel in the car.

IIf  you have a fuse on the yellow wire that comes off  of  the starter switch, just removing 
the fuse will do the trick.  Or if  you have a battery cut-off  switch on the car, that will kill 
the power to everything.

But in many cases But in many cases you need to disconnect the ground strap from the battery in order to 
make sure everything is without power.  Perhaps you need to remove the starter cable, 
or the battery itself.  Whenever you remove cables from the battery posts, it is a really 
good idea to cover the battery post with something to prevent accidental contact 
between it and the other battery post. 

FFor example, if  you dropped a wrench or other tool while working around or above the 
battery, it could land on top of  the battery touching both posts. This will short out the 
battery, which can be a really big problem, resulting in a fire or perhaps the battery 
exploding acid all over.

When When you buy a new battery for most cars today, they are sold with one or two small 
plastic caps over the battery posts.  I see them in red and black plastic.  If  you go to 
your local auto parts store, the people there may even give you a few of  these caps, if  
you ask.

I keep several of  them in my box of  
battery-related tools and things, to put 
over the posts of  any battery I am working 
around.  It is easy to do and only takes a 
minute.

Take a minute to be safe.  Enjoy!  And Have 
a Model A Day!  Jim

by Jim Cannon



Twin Cities Model A Ford Club

Mark Leder

4420 West 25th. Street

St. Louis Park, Minnesota 55416

mleder22@aol.com

 

mailto:jerry.nancy.schilling@gmail.com
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Caption This: June replies

New Caption This:
TCMAFC ladies at Oshkosh
Email to: newsletter.tcmafc@gmail.com, or you can
mail it by USPS to my address which is listed in our
roster.
Reply in this format:
Caption: (make sure you title it caption) then go ahead
and type in the words you would like to see under this
picture. Include your name. I will publish a list of the
replies. Be creative and keep it appropriate for
publication.

Photo credit :Beckie Gates

Help is Needed
A very unfortunate life changing event has seriously impacted TomWesenberg a well known Twin Cities Model A
enthusiast. He has suffered the complete loss of his home and personal possessions as the result of fire consuming
everything. A Go Fund Me page has been set up by the Model A Community from all the grateful people Tom has helped
and advised. The link for donations is: https://www.gofundme.com/f/tom-wesenberg-fire-assistance-fund

The Aoogah Newsletter has earned the 2020 Marc Award of Continuing Excellence
With the help of your contributions of content, photos, story ideas and club event participation we
continue to have a club to be proud of and share in many rewarding activities involving our common
interests in the Model A Ford.

mailto:newsletter.tcmafc@gmail.com
https://www.gofundme.com/f/tom-wesenberg-fire-assistance-fund








Unit # ______________ 

Forklift  Check List.  
     PASS  FAIL   

Lights    _____  _____   

Horn     _____  _____ 

Hoses (frayed or leaking) _____  _____ 

Tires     _____  _____ 

Seat Belt    _____  _____ 

LP Tank Secure   _____  _____ 

LP Smell Test   _____  _____ 

Oil Leak Evidence on Floor _____  _____ 

Oil Leaks from Cylinders _____  _____ 

Overhead Guard Secure  _____  _____ 

OPERATOR _________________________________________ 

DATE: ______________ 

All FAILS MUST BE REPORTED / TRUCK EVALUATED BEFORE RETURNING TO 
WORK
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